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From the Principal

Shoalhaven Disability Expo

On Thursday 14 August all of the students from 6S and a few from 4S went to the first Shoalhaven Disability Expo at Bomaderry RSL. The students performed “Happy” by Pharrell Williams in the signing choir. They did a fabulous job. The students also had the opportunity to visit many of the stalls and collect information regarding the variety of services and post-school options for students and adults with a disability.
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Attendance

What should I do if my child is late to school?

Lateness or early departure from school is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained by parents or carers when signing in or out at the office. Simply stating ’late’ on the sign in book will result in an unjustified absence and may result in further action taken by the school. 

What are justified absences?

Your child must attend school every day unless…

•
your child is too sick to go to school

•
there is an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral)

•
your child has been injured

•
your child has to go to a special religious ceremony

•
your child has an infectious illness (e.g. chicken pox,  measles or mumps)

What are unjustified absences?

Unacceptable reasons for whole day or part day absences include:

•
birthdays

•
sleeping in

•
traffic

•
minding younger siblings or other children

•
haircuts

•
helping around the house

•
shopping 

•
swimming lessons

•
“family reasons” - needs explanation

These are not reasons for students to be absent from school. They are unjustified absences. It is important to realise that parents/carers may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

Always try to make appointments for students with people like dentists or doctors before or after school. Where an appointment needs to be made during school hours and the reasons are unavoidable, or involves a specialist, it is preferable that students provide a doctors certificate.

Failure to comply with the Education Act (1990) will result in further action being taken by the school through the Home School Liaison Program.

If you know your child will not be attending school please either write a message in the child’s communication book or ring the school on Ph.: 4421 3777 

Signing Refresher

We have decided to have a refresher in Key Word signs at Havenlee School. 

Key Word sign is the use of manual signs and natural gesture to support communication. Key Word sign is used to encourage and support language development in children with communication difficulties.

Key Word signing uses a core vocabulary of specially selected words that comprises concepts and ideas considered to be the most appropriate for children with communication and language difficulties.

Each word (concept) is matched to a hand sign.
A couple of points to remember when using sign language for our students at Havenlee School:

•
Signing is ALWAYS accompanied with speech

•
Appropriate facial expression should accompany key word signs

•
Frequent repetition and revision is the best way for our students to learn and understand key word signs

•
Make sure you are positioned so eye contact is possible

•
Don’t try too many signs at once

A useful website is:

http://www.newcastle.edu.au/research-and-innovation/centre/cseds/programs/key-word-sign-australia/about-us

Each week, all classes will focus on four Key Word signs. Each fortnight the next 8 Key word signs will be put into the newsletter so you can reinforce the signs at home. 

Signs for the next fortnight:

Week 7

Hello

Goodbye

Come 

See /Look


Week 8

Here

There

I/me

You

Please see page attached with illustrations of the Key Word Signs.

Communication and Behaviour Workshop
Staff at Havenlee School are happy to run a “parent workshop” on “Communication and Behaviour”. We would cover topics such as; PBS language, simple visuals/signs and an update on the Communication Program. The workshop would run during the day, (perhaps immediately after a P&C meeting). We will run the workshop if we receive enough interest. 

If you would be interested in attending a Communication and Behaviour Workshop, please fill out the expression of interest at the end of this newsletter and return it to school by Friday 29 August. If we receive enough interest we will send a note home with specific details of the event.

Katrina Eyland
School Principal
Up and Coming Events

Term 3 Week 8
1-5 Sep
SASS Recognition Week

2 Sep
P & C meeting 9:15am school staff room.
RAP Awards

(Really Awesome Person)

Congratulations to the following students who received RAP awards.

1P
Jacob, Daniel, Harley, Kelvin, Damian
2P
Max, Tim, Faith, Taylor, Jayden
3P
Heath, Ashlyn, Bailey, Paul, Charlee
4S
Declan, Tobias, Eamon, Joshua
5S
Ashlynn, Magenta, Luke M
6S
Kayla, Joshua, Shae-Lynn, Clayton, Shiun, Dominic
Highlights
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· Great work to Jack for safe pool time
Expression of Interest for Communication and Behaviour Workshop

I would be interested in coming to Havenlee School to attend a Communication and Behaviour Workshop

I ___________________________would     /     wouldn’t             be able to attend a Tuesday 10-11:00am session

If you are interested but not able to come on a Tuesday, please write down a preferred day and time below:

____________________________________________
Disclaimer: Havenlee School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Havenlee School does not endorse, sponsor or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the advertised events or services.[image: image3.png]
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